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PROGRAMMATIC NOTICE 
 
Date: September 15, 2014 

 
Subject:  Restrictions for Use of Unmanned Aerial Vehicles in the United States 

Antarctic Program 
 
 
Due to the potential operational, environmental and safety hazards posed to Antarctic 
activities by the operation of Unmanned Aerial Vehicles (UAVs), the use of any UAV, drone, 
or remotely piloted aircraft in Antarctica by U.S. Antarctic Program (USAP) personnel is 
prohibited without specific authorization from the National Science Foundation (NSF).  This 
prohibition includes the operation of commercially available or custom designed "quad 
copters", remote controlled camera systems, and any other unmanned airborne systems. 
 
The point of contact for approved use requests is Ms. Jessie Crain, Antarctic Research 
Support Manager, Division of Polar Programs. (mailto:jlcrain@nsf.gov; Tel: 703/292-9080) 
 
A formal policy will be developed in the near future which will outline the process for 
acceptable use of UAVs for research and/or operational purposes. 
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